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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015



Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800
e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
http://www.allsaintswolcott.org

PRIESTLY PERUSINGS
November brings us the great national holiday of Thanksgiving, which here in Wolcott is celebrated in an ecumenical service on Thanksgiving Eve (see below for details). Did you know that The Book of Common Prayer includes a Collect and readings for Thanksgiving Day? That’s in part because many of the founders of this nation were also those who formed The Episcopal Church, and they were persons to whom religion was important, even though they were careful to separate Church and State. The Collect is worth our attention: 



Almighty and gracious Father, we give you thanks for the fruits of the earth



in their season and for the labors of those who harvest them. Make us, we pray,



faithful stewards of your great bounty, for the provision of our necessities and



the relief of all who are in need, to the glory of your Name; through Jesus Christ



our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and



for ever.  Amen.
On the Sunday before Thanksgiving, we will offer our pledges of time, talent and treasure to the Lord, to be used in 2013 for the ministry of Christ and the building up of the reign of God in this part of the world. You are all in my prayers as you make prayerful decisions regarding the good Christian stewardship of the gifts you have received by the grace of God. Finally, on the Sunday after Thanksgiving, we will celebrate the final Sunday of the Church Year, commonly called the Feast of Christ the King. We have been steadily moving toward this conclusion since Trinity Sunday last spring. On that day, we will celebrate Christ enthroned in glory, “the faithful witness, the firstborn of the dead, and the ruler of the kings of the earth. To him who loves us and freed us from our sins by his blood, and made us to be a kingdom, priests serving his God and Father, to him be glory and dominion forever and ever. Amen.” (Rev. 1:5-6) In this world so fraught with division, let us pray that the Collect which is appointed for the Feast of Christ the King will bear fruit in our lives:



Almighty and everlasting God, whose will it is to restore all things in your



well-beloved Son, the King of kings and Lord of lords: Mercifully grant that



the peoples of the earth, divided and enslaved by sin, may be freed and brought



together under his most gracious rule; who lives and reigns with you and the



Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. Amen. 
Faithfully,

Susan+  
The Ecumenical Thanksgiving Eve Service will take place on Wednesday, November 21, at 7 PM at the Church of St. Maria Goretti. All are invited to attend. Opportunities for participation as readers, choir members, etc. will soon be made known. Please watch the bulletin board and the Sunday announcements for further information. 
Bishop Ian Douglas will make his first Annual Visitation to All Saints’ on Sunday, February 3, 2013. He will be with us to preside and preach, to Baptize, Confirm and/or Receive, and to meet and get to know all of us at All Saints’. If you or yours is interested in receiving the Sacrament of Baptism, or in Confirmation (for those 16 or older who desire to make a public, adult affirmation of their Baptismal faith) or Reception into the Episcopal Church (for those who were Baptized and Confirmed in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches and wish now to be Received into the Episcopal Church) or in making a public Reaffirmation of Faith (which is often occasioned by some significant, transformative event in a person’s life), please contact Mother Davidson as soon as possible. Inquirers’ Classes for those persons (required by Canon) will be offered in preparation for that festive celebration.
The ecumenical clergy of Wolcott are hoping to offer a once-a-month or at least occasional liturgy for children with special needs in the Wolcott community. Such a service would probably take place on a Saturday or Sunday afternoon, and last around a half-hour. One form of such a rite which is now used nationally was developed in the Episcopal Church right here in Connecticut under the title Rhythms of Grace. We need your help! First, we need to know if you or yours has such a need (challenges which may be physical, emotional, or involve a learning disability); secondly, we will be looking for persons who feel called to help in this new ministry, by shepherding these special children and helping to introduce them to the living Lord.  If you have such a need or feel such a Call, please speak to Mother Davidson as soon as possible. It is hoped that the services might begin at the end of January.
Congratulations to Michael and Erin Dillon Stolfi on their marriage on October 13. Their address remains the same as Erin’s current address in your directory. May peace and joy be among the many blessings which abound in their new life together. 
Hurricane Sandy left a wake of death and devastation in Haiti, Jamaica and the Eastern seaboard of the U.S. Those who are able might wish to consider a donation to Episcopal Relief and Development, which has been “on the ground” with aid in all of those places since the day after the storm. If you wish to make a contribution, you may do so online by going to www.er-d.org,  by mailing a check to Episcopal Relief and Development, P.O. Box 7058, Merrifield, VA 22116-7058, or by calling 1-855-312-HEAL (4325).
STEWARDSHIP TEAM UPDATE

Jackie Pineau and I have worked together for nearly a year now developing a year round education and information plan regarding Christian Stewardship.  We have worked very well together and, I hope, successfully in spreading the message of thanksgiving for all that each of us has been blessed with from God, which enables us to give back to Him in service and gifts to others.

As many of you know, my husband, Jim has finally returned home from various hospital and nursing care facilities after being away from home for some 26 months.  We are blessed in many ways….a great care team and finally, after over three years of unemployment, my returning to work on a fulltime basis.  With that in mind, I have chosen to curb some of my activities outside of our home in order to honor our marriage of vows of “in sickness and health”.  I am, therefore, stepping down from the Stewardship team which is very near and dear to me.  Hopefully, I will return to this great ministry at some time in the future.

This opens a wonderful opportunity to others in the parish who may feel drawn to answer God’s call in this way or anyone wishing to learn more about Christian Stewardship.  The rewards are tremendous in that you are being used as a vehicle to enrich others in their personal growth and understanding.  Remember that we are created to help one another and Jackie will welcome any one as a team member with open arms. 

Please know that there are other ministries in the church I plan on continuing such as choir, vestry and being the coordinator for the Prayers of the People. 

Your Sister in Christ,

Mary Pepides
Loan Principal Challenge  On All Saints' Day, a check in the amount of $3,110 was sent to our Diocese as a "Principal-Only" payment to be applied against the outstanding loan (2010 Siding job). This check represents the gross proceeds of the recently conducted CHALLENGE. This reduces the loan balance to $18,757.25 (it originally was $30,000). 

Women’s Club 
I received some information from Laura, ACTS4, about the involvement with Walsh School.  We could definitely help with the 'rewards party' with refreshments and maybe small incentives. We are welcome to come and help at the party however it is during school hours so that will not work for most of us.

They are setting up a mentoring program--again during the school day...but I did not know if any of the retired people would be interested and wondered if that could go in the bulletin.   So it would be a mentoring program at Walsh School during the day.  (From what I have seen in the past they are one-to-one with a student at risk--usually academically but also may be not having a good role model at home)  The first meeting for training, etc is Tuesday night, November 6 at 7 pm at Cornerstone Church in Cheshire.  However, if someone wanted to do the mentoring I am sure Laura would arrange another meeting.   If someone is interested they can call ACTS 4 and talk with Laura.

 

Nancy Renner

Tag Sale/Bake Sale
I would like to thank everyone who donated items for the tag sale, food for the bake sale and raffle items.  A special thank you to those who helped to set up and tag the items and those who gave their time to work on the day of the tag sale.  We made a total of $600; $102 from the bake sale, $139 from the raffle (a $50 gift card was a good draw) and the rest from the tag sale items.
December Newsletter  - please have all articles for the December newsletter to me by Dec. 2nd.

Thank you, Kathy

Christmas Memorials

You may want to contribute for the floral fund in memory or thanksgiving for your loved ones.  All checks should be made payable to “All Saints’”.
Please return your completed form to the church office by December 14, 2012.

Flowers in memory of  _______________________________________________________

                                     _______________________________________________________

                                    _______________________________________________________

Flowers in Thanksgiving for  _________________________________________________

                                    _______________________________________________________

                                    _______________________________________________________

Name ________________________________                   Envelope Number  __________                    
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